Tibberton Parish Council - APPEAL and NOTICES

At the recent Council meeting Councillors discussed a number of issues about the risks and dangers posed by our village lanes. Landowners encroaching hedges, dangerous parking, large vehicles and inconsiderate use are all causes for considerable concern to villagers and visitors alike.

Councillors APPEAL to all road user of Tibberton to take full care and attention on the narrow lanes and be considerate to other road users.

What do you want Tibberton to be like in the future? More houses, better roads or footpaths? This is your chance to shape our village. If you would like to contribute or be consulted on the **Neighbourhood Development Plans**, do contact the Clerk. <u>clerkpc@tibberton-gloucestershire.org.uk</u>

Favourable comments were noted and thanks issued to the Community Maintenance gang and the village grass cutting contractor on the standard of the work completed to date on maintaining our village open spaces.

The use of the telephone box as a free book exchange was a welcomed development, particularly during the recent Covid-19 restrictions and two Councillors agreed to oversee the upkeep and appearance of the space. Discussions with the landowners about making improvements to the open space by the telephone box are ongoing.

The council invites requests for grants or donations to local causes and request applications should be sent to the Clerk by 1st November 2020. Details on the website. Council budget was agreed for 2021/22 and includes a request to the District Council to raise the Parish precept by an estimated 0.5%.

Further details of Parish Council meetings, documents, notices and links to planning applications are available on the website.

www.tibberton-gloucestershire.org.uk

Next Parish Council Meeting on Tuesday 10th November 2020 at 7.30pm in the Taynton & Tibberton Village Hall.

Villagers are welcome to attend all meetings.